







Greetings From your FCS Agent
I wish I could start my greetings like I usually do-about what a great month May
has been, but sadly it started off very tragically.  Kentucky Extension, the east
region, and our office suffered a devastating loss with the sudden death of Philip
Konopka.  We are all grieving this loss, but none can compare to the heartbreak
that Rebecca has to endure.  Anyone that knew Philip knows how kind, genuine,
and special he was. He seemed to love everyone, but he especially adored his
wife.  Please continue to remember her in your thoughts and prayers in the
days, months, and years to come. I know she appreciates all of your kindness.

I was able to begin Bingocize this past month with a total of 26 seniors.  We are
having a great time learning, exercising, and playing bingo!  

Melanie Franks, Janice Prezioso, and myself attended the state KEHA meeting in
Louisville.  I appreciate their willingness to go and learn new things to bring back
to our county!

I've also had some great opportunities to meet new families and promote our
programs and recruit new clientele!  You will see that we have a summer jam
packed of programs to participate in.  Sometimes I regret scheduling so much,
but it would not be possible without the other agents in the office and our
assistants, Erin, Nikki, and Alice.   They do all of the behind the scenes
preparations and it takes all of us to achieve a successful program.  I also
depend on my community partners and volunteers for so much! I love our
extension family and the way that we all come together for the betterment of
our county and commonwealth.

I want to give a special shoutout to the Homemaker members that helped with
the 4-H sewing class.  I wish I had room here to share photos.  Be sure a check
out our Facebook page -Carter County Extension-Family and Consumer Sciences
Education for photos of all the fun! 
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June 2-Sit and Sew (formerly known as come and create)
June 3- Door Hanger Class 10am
June 6- Bingocize Chapel House 1pm
June 6- Call to make vouchers appointment
June 7- Call to make vouchers appointment
June 8-Drivers License Pop up
June 12- Bingocize Chapel House 1pm
June 15-Vouchers Grayson (by appointment only)
June 16-Vouchers Olive Hill (by appointment only
June 16- Sit and Sew
June 16- Bingocize Chapel House 1pm
June 17- Homemaker Annual Meeting 10am
June 19- Office Closed
June 20- Bingocize Chapel House 1pm
June 21- Longest Day of Play Sports Park 4-8
June 22-Bingosize Chapel House 1pm
June 23- Laugh and Learn Grayson Walking Trail 10-12
June 27-29- Super Star Chef Camp
July 4- Office Closed
July 5- Mom's Group/ Laugh and Learn Field Trip 
July 6- Homemaker Report Day 10:00
July 7- Sit and Sew
July 12- Intro to Quilting Class 9-2
July 17- Kids Day Olive Hill Market
July 19- Food Preservation 10am
July 21- Sit and Sew
July 28-Playdate Field Trip to Carter Caves
July 29th-Kids Day Grayson Market

Please let the office know of your officers for the upcoming
homemaker year.
Don't forget to register for the Annual Meeting!  June 1st is the
deadline to register. Registration will begin at 9am.
 Congrats to Cloteen Henderson! She received

Each club will need to send $10 for centerpieces and must bring an
item valued at $25 for the silent auction. You may bring anything else  
in addition to that item.



Mark Your Calendars

For more information or to register for any of these programs, please
call 474-6686

Homemaker News
 

       a blue ribbon in the state cultural arts for her crocheted baby dress. 
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